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Due to a staff meeting, the Assessment Centre will close early (i.e.
3:00 p.m.) on Wednesday, September 28. Our apologies for any
inconvenience caused by this brief closure.

Keith Oberding

GRANT KELLY REPRESENTS BC-YUKON AT ACCC

Congratulations to Grant Kelly who has been electd as a member of the
Canadian Programme Advisory Committee of the Association of Canadian
Community Colleges. He will represent British Columbia and the Yukon
for one year.

Lawrence Fast

TELEPHONE LIST CHANGES

Please note the following telephone changes:
Shirley Girvan (Local 731) has moved into Room 4060 from Room 4062.
Room 4052 (Local 718) has not been assigned yet.

Local 588 has been cancelled from Douglas Annex and is now at KEC
LA

Dorothy Moutter

: KRing Edward Campus

There’s the bell for round two.”



ALUMNI ASSOCIATION MESSAGES

Swap Meet - Come to Buy and Sell

The VCC Alumni Association will hold a swap meet on Saturday, September
24th in the courtyard of King Edward Campus, from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m.

Faculty, staff and students are invited to participate. Tables may be
rented in advance for $8.00. Call 875-1131, local 361. Set up is from
9 a.m. to 10 a.m.

General Admission is $.50 per person, $1.00 for families. Proceeds go
to support the activities of the Alumni Association. Any persons
wishing to donate items for sale by the Association may do so by
dropping them off between 9 a.m. and 10:30 a.m. September 24th at King
Edward Campus.

Entertainment Coupon Books

Get your Entertainment Coupon Books from the VCC Alumni Association.
Call 875-1131 to order your book.

Remember to ask about the new Savings Spree Coupon Book which is also

available through the Alumni Association.

Colleen Smith

P.D. TAR - CALL FOR APPLICATIONS

The fall term has begun. Conferences are coming up. As you know, the
campus has made available $18,000 from International Education revenues
to assist faculty and staff to attend distant professional development
activities - conferences, workshops, seminars, training sessions and
the like. ' .

If you are planning to attend a conference, etc., between now and the
end of the fiscal year (March 1989 and wish to receive financial
assistance, for travel, accommodation and/or registration, you are
invited to apply to the P.D. Tar Committee for funds.

Application forms and guidelines will be available in each department
office by early next week. Deadline for applications is Friday,

October 14, The Committee will sit to adjudicate applications on
Tuesday, October 18.

Please note that the next call for applicants will be in January 1989.

Robert Caldwell
Local 578



ACC AND C-PAC

The Association of Canadian Community Colleges (ACCC) has identified
five key issues to promote through advocacy efforts in 1988/1989. In
order of priority established by the six ACCC regions across Canada,
they are: 1. Adult Literacy; 2. Accessibility; 3. Free Trade; 4.
Science and Technology; and 5. Canadian Jobs Strategy
(apprenticeship). Literacy remains the number one focus for the second
straight year.

In order to advise the ACCC Board, there are two committees: the
Canadian Program Advisory Committee (C-PAC) and the International
Program Advisory Committee (I-PAC). Both these committees have
regional representation as well as special expertise representation for
consultation. C-PAC where I have been elected to serve representing
BC/Yukon, has 17 members from all across Canada's colleges, CEGEP's and
institutes.

At this week's meetings on September 23 and 24, the C-PAC agenda will
cover (1) the ACCC Conference Strategy; (2) Literacy; (3) Research; (4)
Student Needs; (5) Member Service Strategy; (6) Professional
Development; (7) Review of Awards Program; (8) Inter-college
Communications (data base) as well as ACCC matters.

I will circulate some ACCC materials on behalf of adult literacy to the
three Division chairs. If anyone has comments for me to bring to the
C-PAC meeting on any of the eight agenda items above, I would be happy
to hear from you.

To note: there will be regional ACCC consultation with BC/Yukon
colleges on October 27 and 28 at the OLA in Richmond. Anyone can
attend this meeting. More on this consultation in future issues.

AN

The following brochure describes a Vancouver Community College and
Society of Automotive Engineers presentation of a Trade Show and S.A.E,
Conference on 1988 October 28 and 29. The theme of the conference is
"Automotive and Equipment Technology for the '90's" and will take place
at the Mechanical Trades Centre at King Edward Campus:

Grant Kelly

Sam Lewindon
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LIBRARY NOTES

Two members of the KEC Library team have hearty congratulations in
store for them:

John Lambert, our L.A.V., has recently had a book published by the
Witman Publishing Co. of Hong Kong. It is a Witman English Reader
containing two short stories titled: Typhoon Signal No. 8. Copies are
on order for the Library and will be available in the future. John is
currently working on a novel which is scheduled for publication at the
end of this year. The Library staff is excited about having our very
own "writer in resident". Keep up the good work and congratulations,
John!

Phyllis Butler, our Career Division Liaison Librarian, has been missing
from the Library for the past few months. She has been at home tending
to the new addition to the Butler family, a new son, Daniel. Phyllis
will be back to work on November 1. A hearty congratulations to the
Butler's on the arrival of Daniel!

New Library Video Cassettes

The Library has a new set of 28 video cassettes entitled General
Education Development Series at the Adult Basic Education level.

These cassettes deal with:

- Reading Comprehension - Grammar
Reading: Science - Arithmetic

- Reading: Literature - Geometry

- Algebra

A number of these cassettes deal with each subject. Please see Amanda
Palacios for a complete list of the titles.

Brenda Appleton

GET WELL WISHES

Bette Lowe (Business and Computer Studies Dept.) is recovering from the
first of two operations on her back. She will be hospitalized until
after the second surgery on October 5th. No visitors are allowed, but
we can wish her well by card or letter: Mrs. Elizabeth Lowe,
Shaughnessy Hospital, 4500 Oak Street, Vancouver, BC V6H 3N1.

Cathy Tolsma



ADULT LITERACY CONTACT CENTRE

The following are excerpts from the the Adult Literacy Contact Centre
Newsletter:

THE NEW GED TEST: PREPARE YOUR STUDENTS

A workshop designed for teachers of GED and ABE programs. This session
is designed to help instructors effectively prepare their students for
the changes to the new GED tests. The session will cover information
about the changes, suggested student and teacher materials, samples of
new evaluative criteria, teaching strategies to help students.

LOCATION: Douglas College SEND CHEQUE TO:
700 Royal Avenue Douglas College
New Westminster, BC Community Programs and Services

Admissions
DATE: Saturday, September 24, 1988 PO Box 2503

New Westminster, BC
TIME: 0900-1600 hours V3L 5B2

FEE: $50.00 (includes lunch and handouts) Telephone: 520-5479

LEARNING ABOUT DISABILITIES

The following courses will be offered this fall for anyone wishing to
Jearn about disabilities. Learn causes, how to help and relate,
adaptations and services available. Courses are held at VCC/KEC, 1155
East Broadway, Vancouver, BC V5T 4N3.

Introduction and one session $30.00. Total course $80.00.
SCHEDULE

Introduction Sept. 20
Visual Impairment Sept. 27 & Oct. 4
Hearing Impairment Oct. 11 & Oct. 18
Mental Handicap Oct. 25 & Nov. 1
Learning Disability MNov. 8 & Nov. 15
Mental I11ness Nov. 22 & Nov. 29
Physical Disability Dec. 6 & Dec. 13

A1l sessions start at 7:00 - 9:00 p.m. for 13 weeks. Pre-registration

is required by mail, phone, or in person at the C.E. Office, KEC or
VWI. For more info call Don Oakes, 682-5844.

Continued on Next Page
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EXCELLENCE IN ADULT EDUCATION: COABE CONFERENCE

The COABE Conference held in Seattle on June 15-18 was a terrific
success. The four-day conference was filled with fascinating workshops
and study institutes, superb food and excellent accommodations and
surroundings.

People from all over North America who attended the conference gave
very positive, energetic feedback about the overall presentation and
expertise of the conference participants.

Short reports on some of the workshop events are available from the
Adult Literacy contact Centre. Call if you wish a copy: 594-0664.

WESTCOAST READER NEWSPAPER

The September edition of the Westcoast Reader's Teachers' Notes will
include a list of new ESL and Literacy materials.

If you know of any learning materials that you would like to share with
teachers and tutors, please send your ABE publications to:

Joan Acosta, Editor

The Westcoast Reader
Capilano College

2055 Purcell Way

North Vancouver, BC V7J 3H5

‘New materials should be submitte by August 15, 1988. Call 986-3945 or
986-5401.

NATIVE ADULT ENGLISH LITERACY CONSULTATION CONFERENCE

The Native Literacy Consultation reports are now ready. This report
highlights the major events and workshops that took place over the
two-day conference held in April.

The conference organizers would like to extend their thanks to all
those who participated in making the first Native Literacy Consultation
a success!

For copies of the report call:

Howard Green, Administrator
Native Education Centre
285 East Fifth Avenue
Vancouver, BC V5T 1H2
(604) 873-3761
Starr Owen



MEET YOUR MUSIC FACULTY!

Several of the jazz and classical Music Faculty will perform on
the Wednesday September 21, recital to let our students and our
collegues from KEC know who we are, and what we do when we are not

in the classroom.

The concert begins at (note new time) 12:30 pm in the auditorium,

and the entire KEC community is invited - - free!

The Jazz Performers will include Kathy Kidd, piano; Tony Koch,
guitar; Alan Matheson, Trumpet; John Parker-Toulson, Bass; with
one of our exceptional student Paul Townsend, Drums. Classical
performers will include two new members of our piano -staff,
Kristina Sutor and Patricia Plumley; Julia Nolan, Saxophone;

Classical guitarist Alan Rinehart, and oboist Jerry Domer.

If you can't make Wednesday, (or even if you can), the Jazz
Faculty will also perform an evening concert on Sunday, September

25 at 8:00 pm, also in the KEC auditorium, also free of charge.

This promises to be an exciting year for the Music Department We
have a talented and exciting group of students and a strong, vital
faculty. Please accept our open invitation to attend our regular
Wednesday recitals, our frequent evening concerts, and our

ensemble concerts. Come and join us - - We'll all be delighted.
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THE COMPUTER NEEDS COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP LIST

The Computer Needs Committee membership 1ist is being revised.

If you would 1ike to be a member and be a part of the circulation 1ist,
please submit your name to Gordon Pawelchak (note in mailbox) by
October 07.

The Committee is open to all KEC personnel with an interest in computer
and/or computer applications in education.

Gordon Pawelchak

JOIN US AT LANGARA'S 4TH ANNUAL DINNER/THEATRE NIGHT

Mark down on your calendar Friday, October 21st for what will prove to
be a delightful evening. The night will begin with a tasty supper at

Langara's staff lounge followed by a dynamic production at Studio 58.

The Caucasian Chalk Circle, by Bertold Brecht, is an epic tale by one

of the twentieth century's leading playwrights.

Tickets are $25.00 per person. However, each ticket purchaser will be
mailed an income tax receipt for $10.00. that translates to dinner and
a show for only $15.00.

Tickets are available from Sherri Sadler in Studio 58, 324-5511, Local
227 or Lyle Larrigan of the Langara Photography Department, Local 304.

A1l KECers welcome!

PROCEEDS TO BE DONATED TO STUDENT AID.

Trish Knight



- 11 =

TR S e =

L T o e S AR ke B e

The Bavarian Fest
&
Beer Garden

A celebration fit for a kaiser

A bountiful Buffet of the best of Bavarian fare:
‘das wirklich schmeckt’
A selection of German wines

Then
Dance your fill off
to the music of the &
VCC Stage Band
A 20-piece swing band of renown
led by the incomparable Alan Matheson

Music From the 30's 40's 50's & 60's
-plus a little com-pa-pah-

JOIN US SATURDAY OCTOBER 29
at 6:00 pm
In the Faculty Lounge.

Tickets: $15 in advance

(must be ordered by Oct. 24)
$20 at the door

TO OBTAIN TICKETS:

Automotive Mechanics Techniclan Program
Vancouver Community College
King Edward Campus
1155 E. Broadway Ave.
Vancouver, British Columbia

Phone: 875-8202

(Das ist gut!)
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FROM THE CURRICULUM DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE

The deadline for submissions of Curriculum Development Project
Proposals is October 31. These proposals will be ajudicated by the
Committee early in November. Copies of Project Proposal applcation
forms and copies of "Curriculum Development Policy and Procedures" can
be obtained from Department Heads. Please familiarize yourselves with
the "Policy and Procedures" before submitting proposals. In addition,
in order to facilitate the completion of the application form, copies
of successful grant applications are available in the Library.
Completed submissions should be left in my mail slot.

It is the purpose of the Curriculum Development Committee to make
possible, in the most equitable manner, the production and development
of superior curricular materials for the diverse programs KEC has to
offer. I know I speak for all members of the Committee when I say we
encourage your applications and look forward to receiving them.

Paul Kelley

CAFETERIA ADVISORY COMMITTEE

The King Edward Campus Cafeteria Advisory Committee has been in
operation for the past two years. :

"The purpose of the Committee is to recommend on the operation of the
cafeteria to the KEC Management Committee, which may include but not
necessarily restrict it to physical decor, usage, cleanliness, rental,
catering, etc."

"The purpose of the individual Committee member is to represent his/her
constituent group."

Members of the Committee are:

Member Area Represented

Bonnie Baty Central Administration i
Wayne Decle Continuing Education

Steve Baker VMREU : .a:g ED
Roy Wren VIA — -

Grant Kelly Students

Bill Ballentine DOMCO

Shirley Girvan KEC Administration

If you have any suggestions, concerns, etc., please pass them, in
writing, to your Committee member.

Shirley Girvan
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LOTTERY WINNER

Lucky Rhoda Brookes from Langara's Nursing Department won Sept. 16th's
weekly *Win*A*Grand Draw. Rhoda's number was 260. Congratulations!

P.S. Has Norm Dooley phoned in to find out he won the September 2nd
lottery?

Trish Knight

A BABY BOY!

Best wishes to Greg King of the Langara Bookstore, and his wife,
Jaylene, on the birth of their 8 1b. 10 oz. baby boy, yet to be named.

Congratulations!

Dorothy Moutter

VMREU BURSARY AT KEC

Would VMREU members please note that the deadline for application this
year is October 7, 1988? For details please call the Financial Aid
Advisor.

Winnie Cheung

TESTING IN ENGLISH AS A SECOND LANGUAGE

Of interest to all ESL instructors!

Use and construction of tests for speaking, listening, reading, writing
and grammer. Taught by Barbara Gerber ($130.00).

Thursdays, starting October 6th, 7-10 p.m. (7 sessions)

Spaces are available! Contact Continuing Education.

Jill Tyndale
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FINANCIAL AID INFORMATION

AIMS:

WORK-STUDY PROGRAM

This is a component of B.C.S.A.P., designed to diminish student

indebtedness and to service students’ needs not met by B.C.S.A.P. through
employment opportunities on campus.

WHO IS

ELIGIBLE?

1.

or

For B.C.S.A.P. participants

You may apply if currently you are taking out a B.C.S.A.P. loan

and

i) demonstrate a financial need in excess of your
B.C.S.A.P. award

ii) wish to repay a portion of your current or previous
B.C.S.A.P. loan.

For Non-B.C.S.A.P. participants

If you are not eligible for B.C.S.A.P., you may still apply

provided you :

i) qualify for B.C. residency under B.C.S.A.P. criteria

ii) are not in default of previous Canada/B.C. student
loans

iii) are enrolled in full-time studies and have maintained
a satisfactory scholastic standard,

iv) demonstrate financial need

APPLY:

Get a work study application from the Financial Aid Office.
Complete and return it to the same office as soon as possible.

Deadline: Sept. 23, 1988. This applies to non-B.C.S.A.P.
participants only.

Once your financial need is established, you will be referred
to the appropriate departments/offices for job placements.
However jobs are only offered to qualified candidates with
appropriate skills.

WHAT KIND OF JOBS AND WHAT IS THE PAY?

Check the vacancies for Student Aides posted on the noticeboard outside
the Financial Aid Office. The job descriptions will give you a general

idea

N.B.

of positions available and skills required.

Non-B.C.S.A.P. participants - Only a very limited number of positions are

available for this category of students. No -applications will be
accepted after September 23rd.
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FINANCIAL AID INFORMATION (CONT'D)

K.E.C. BURSARIES

Supplementary financial assistance is provided to deserving KEC
students by the King Edward Campus Bursary Fund established
through private donations. In recent years bursaries have been
provided by the following donors:

BC Tel Co.

Credit Union Foundation of B.C.
Italian Cultural Centre

KEC Student Advisory Committee

KEC Student Aid Fund

Simons Foundation

Student Society Emergency Aid Fund
Vancouver Foundation

VCC Student Aid Fund

How much are the bursaries? What are they for?

The value of each bursary ranges from $30 to $250, depending on
the availability of funds and number of applicants. Students may
use their bursary money to meet their unmet financial need, e.g.
to pay for their books or busfare.

Who can apply?

Part-time and full-time KEC students who:

(1) can demonstrate financial need after they have exhausted all
other avenues of financial assistance; and

(2) are attending classes regularly and progressing
- satisfactorily in their courses of study.

When and how can I apply?

Bursary applications are available at both the Financial Aid
Office and the Counselling Career Centre in January, May and
September. Completed applications should be returned to the
Financial Aid Office. The deadline is THE LAST DAY OF JANUARY,
MAY AND SEPTEMBER. The results will be given out one month after
the deadline.

Winnie Cheung



KEC DAY

FRIDAY WORKSHOPS . T raining
Sept. 30 G iving
—_— I nstructing

F acilitating

Here it is! Following is the list of the stimulating
workshops planned for KEC Day. (subject, of course, to last
minute changes) - Be prepared for an exciting Friday!!

8:30 = 10:30 REGISTRATION, COFFEE, SPEECHES AUDITORIUM
11:00 - 12:30 WORKSHOPS CIASSROOMS
il Grass Roots Instructor Development - Ted Anderson

(moderator), Marg Penny, Linda Coyle, Bob Worcester

2. Communicating Across Cultures - Swinder Jheeta

3s Teaming up with IMS for Quality Learning - Instructional
Media Services Staff. (Open house format - 10:30 - 1:30)

4. Active Learning - Alison Norman

9+ The NATAL Project at KEC - Walter Behnke, Marie
Burlinson. (* see note)

6, Math Anxiety: Overcoming it as an explicit objective-
Jo Evans

s Study Skills in the Community College - Sheridan
Ladbrook

8. Cooperative Learning - Mike Grant

95 Continuing Education: Passport to Life Long Learning-

Continuing Education Staff
10. Managing Stress in the Workplace - Margaret Kendrick
11. Women and Technology - Ellen Balka
12. Meet the Speaker - John Dennison
13. Time Management - Barbara Mowat

14. Personal Financial Planning - Brenda Cadman



12:30 = 1:30 LUNCH CAFETERTA

1:30 - 3:00 WORKSHOPS . CILASSROOMS
155 The Joy of Active Learning - John Parker
2% Discussion of a Recent Survey of Academic College

Students in B.C. = John Cousineau and Bruce Landon

3% The B.C. Human Rights Act and VCC Harassment policy-
Gillian MacGregor

4. Facilitating Communication with Deaf People: It's More
Than Just Sign Language - Sharon Lyle and Leanor Vlug

5. Social Implications of New Technology - Elaine Bernard
6. Third Wave Networking - Barbara Mowat

i74s A proposed New Course for VCC - Introduction to College
Studies: Becoming a Master Student - Peter Ballin

8. Creative Process - Peri Enkin
=) g VCC Re-organization - Paul Gallagher
10. Unofficial opening of the Library Computer Lab

(BYOS: Bring Your Own Software) - Members of the
Computer Needs Committee

V)

3:00 - NO HOST BAR FACULTY IOUNGE

Faculty and staff wanting to attend the morning workshop
"The NATAL Project at KEC" MUST sign up in advance.
There will be three separate presentations of the
workshop. If you would like to attend, please fill in
the form below and deposit in Walter Behnke's mail box.
(local 502 for information)

THE NATAL PROJECT AT KEC

WALTER BEHNKE and MARIE BURLINSON

I WOULD LIKE TO ATTEND THE WORKSHOP AT
11:00 a.m. 11:30 a.m. 12:00 p.m.

NAME

DEPARTMENT LOCAL
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POSITION OPENINGS:

V.C.C./K.E.C. requires a Department Head - Autbmotive Mechanics.
Closing date for applications is October 11, 1988.

V.C.C./Continuing Education requires Micro-Computer Lab Instructors,
both full-time and part-time. Preference to those with prior teaching
experience. Closing date for applications is September 23, 1988.

V.C.C./K.E.C requires a Department Head, Mathematics. Closing date for
applications is October 31, 1988.

V.C.C./Langara requires a Secretary II (Dean of Instruction - Arts &
Sciences). Closing date for applications is September 26, 1988.

r——-—~—
, Mow ToaN, I WANT You To - \ Lawrence Fast

| MK OF THIS Tos nTemvEw As
i JUST A WMICE FRignoLy cwaT /
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